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The purpose of this General Information System (GIS) message is to provide information on the 
closure of the remaining Medicaid Advantage plans. 
The DOH Bureau of Managed Long Term Care has approved the December 31, 2021 plan closure for 
the following Medicaid Advantage plans:

1. Fidelis Dual Advantage – 02738989
2. United Health Care Dual Advantage – 03238240
3. WellCare Liberty – 02645710

As a result of these plans closing effective December 31, 2021, the last day to accept any enrollment 
requests from the Medicaid Advantage plans will be Friday, November 19, 2021 at 12pm EST for 
December 1, 2021. The Department will transfer the existing membership from the Medicaid 
Advantage plans to the new Integrated Benefits for Dually Eligible Enrollees Program (IB-Dual) where 
available and applicable for those plans with this offering. The IB-Dual Program allows for dual 
eligibles to enroll in Mainstream Managed Care or HARP while being Medicare eligible. Additional 
communications will be provided at a later date.  Please direct any questions to the Bureau of 
Managed Long Term Care at MLTCinfo@health.ny.gov with the subject line: Medicaid Advantage 
Plans closing. 




